
 

 

 
 
 

YOU ARE INVITED TO A MEETING OF THE 
 
 

HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE 
PANEL 

(Members: Councillors M. Aslam, K. Hartley, J. Henderson, N. McCollum,  
Y. Tennant and T. Whipp) 

 

TO BE HELD ON 
 

WEDNESDAY 26
TH

 JUNE, 2019 
 
 

AT 7.00 P.M. 
 
 

IN THE WILSON ROOM AT NELSON TOWN HALL 
 
 
 

For further information please contact Lynne Rowland on tel: 661648 
 
 
 

If you would like this information in a way which is better for you, please telephone us. 
 

          
 

 
 



 

 

HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE PANEL 
 

AGENDA 
 
1. Appointment of Chairman 
 
2. Appointment of Vice-Chairman 
 
3. Declaration of Interests 
 

 Members are reminded of the legal requirements concerning the declaration of interests. 
 

A Member must declare a disclosable pecuniary interest which he/she has in any item on  
the agenda.  A Member with a disclosable pecuniary interest in any item may not participate  
in any discussion of the matter at the meeting and must not participate in any vote taken on  
the matter at the meeting. 

 
In addition, the Council’s Standing Orders require a Member with a disclosable pecuniary  
interest to leave the room where the meeting is held while any discussion or voting takes  
place. 

 
4. Minutes 
 
Enc. To approve, or otherwise, the minutes of the meeting held on 12th March, 2019. 
 
5. Review topics 
 

To consider any reviews identified by the Pendle Health and Wellbeing Partnership Board 
(PHWPB) and/or the Council’s Policy and Resources Committee. (Report to follow) 
 

 The reviews carried out by the Panel must be aligned to the Partnership Board’s strategic 
framework and help support the delivery of the PHWPB’s work programme. The Partnership 
Board’s priorities are to encourage healthy eating and lifestyles; improve mental health and 
wellbeing; and improve health outcomes for children and young people. 

 
6. North West Ambulance Service 
 

The Panel members of 2018/19 had been considering whether to lobby the Pennine 
Lancashire Quality Committee, a body that holds North West Ambulance Service (NWAS) 
to account, with regard to the monitoring of ambulance response times.  By the time of the 
final meeting, the Panel had still to determine whether it felt the statistics provided gave 
cause for concern.      
 
Since the last meeting of the Panel, NWAS has been consulting on its draft Quality Account 
2018/19, which includes information on ambulance response times.  The PHWPB amongst 
others have been invited to submit any comments on the draft. 
 
The Panel is asked to consider whether it feels that this is sufficient to highlight any areas of 
concern. 
 
Members are reminded that the monitoring of ambulance response times is a topic that is 
not compatible with the Partnership Board’s work programme and therefore is not a review 
that can be carried out by this Panel.  

 


